
Introduction 
In June 2013, following discussions at meetings of 
the Friends of Broomfield Park (FoBP), the FoBP put 
forward proposals for a Community Growing Space 
to the LB Enfield.   

 
These included two potential locations of the  
space; the area next to the Orchard (1), and  
the Stable Yard (2);  its funding and resources;  
and suggestions for management of the space.  

 
 
 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
   

Background 
There has been a strong Interest in establishing an 
area in the Park for growing fruit and vegetables 
and also to supply local produce to the Palmers  
Greenery community cafe.  Increasingly  people lack 
the space to grow their own healthy food, and are 
looking to find ways of doing this using underused 
land in their local communities, working with  
friends and neighbours.  We are also aware of the 
educational and health benefits of growing and 
tending plants ς as well as the nutritional value of 
ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ΨƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘΩ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ 
the UK is encouraged and supported by both  
national and local government, such as through  
¢ƘŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ΨDŀǊŘŜƴ 9ƴŦƛŜƭŘΩ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜΦ   
 
The FoBP have developed strong links with   
organisations such as the Ruth Winston Centre and 
local schools in relation to a programme of events 
in both the Conservatory and the Community  
Orchard and have been assured by them that the 
growing space would be a valuable asset for them 
and help to tackle issues such as health and  
loneliness and the importance of physical activity 
for all age groups.   
 
The growing space will be a not-for-profit social  
enterprise with the aim of encouraging people to 
grow food. It will be aimed at people of all ages,  
especially school children. It will be an opportunity 
for structured training in the growing of organic 
food and will include events and demonstrations.  
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Location 
We have identified two areas in the park that we  
consider would be suitable for a community  
growing space. 
 
1   The Area next to the Community Orchard 
This is a rectangular area (approx 20m x 40m) 
which is located between the Community Orchard 
and the tennis courts.  It is fenced on three sides 
and has an open, sunny, south-facing aspect.  The 
ground slopes gently down from the Orchard and 
the main field to the west.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Laurel hedge to the Orchard provides  
protection from the north, and the adjoining  
Clubhouse  creates an eastern boundary and offers 
the potential availability of WCs and storage space 
for equipment.  Access could be through the  
Orchard or the Clubhouse.  The open boundary to 
the West would need to be fenced and could be 
planted with a native hedgerow.  It would also be 
possible to create a large wildlife pond on this  
this boundary with protective hedging. 

  
                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2   The Stable Yard  
We consider that this is potentially an excellent 
site for a growing space as there was one there in 
the past. It is a secure area and has been unused 
for many years.  Two planting beds were created  
in April 2014.  However, in September 2014  
Council Officers required that the area be vacated 
as the FoBP do not have a licence to use the space. 
In addition there are uncertainties over future 
plans for the Stable Yard in relation to proposals  
to  restore Broomfield House. 

Current Position 
Following discussions with Council Officers,  
the FoBP have been offered an area next to the  
Community Orchard as a Community Growing 
Space, subject to the necessary licence being in 
place before work begins.   

The Stable Yard 2014 


